
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shropshire Parent Carer Council  

Monthly Newsletter. 

 Summer Special 2024 

Welcome to PACC’s monthly newsletter.  

If you have any questions or require any further information, 

please email:  

info@paccshropshire.org.uk 

 

 

What is PINS? 

Partnerships for Inclusion of Neurodiversity in Schools (PINS) is a national programme funded by 
the Shared Outcomes Fund and delivered between the Department for Education (DfE), NHS 
England (NHSE) and the Department for Health and Social Care (DHSC). It aims of bringing 
health and education specialists and expert parent carers into mainstream primary settings to: 

• help shape whole school SEND provision 
• provide early interventions at a school level  
• upskill school staff  
• support and strengthen partnerships between schools and parent carers 
• support and strengthen partnerships between Parent Carer Forums and Integrated 

Commissioning Boards 

It will bring a range of practitioners from across education and health service to work alongside 
parent carers to improve outcomes for children and young people who are neurodivergent, in 
mainstream school. 

In Shropshire there are 20 primary schools participating in PINS, from across the county. You can 

see the list of schools participating here.  Each school will be offered a range of support which will 

help School Leaders consider how to ensure that the school environment and practice, responds 

positively to the needs of all children.  There will be a focus on implementing reasonable 

adjustments in response to sensory, social and communication needs and creating a whole school 

culture of acceptance of difference.  Each school has been asked to complete an audit of how they 

respond to the needs of neurodivergent children, identifying strengths and areas for 

improvement.  This will inform the support they are offered. 

The Partnership for the Inclusion of 
Neurodiversity in Schools (PINS) 

 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/ShropsPACC
mailto:info@paccshropshire.org.uk
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/cd-content/uploads/files/Shropshire%20PINS%20Project%20Schools%202024.pdf
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/the-partnership-for-the-inclusion-of-neurodiversity-in-schools-pins


 

 

 

Short Breaks Survey 
Results and Workshop 

 

PACC recently hosted a workshop for parent carers to discuss the responses to the Shropshire 
Council Short Breaks Survey and to consider next step in commissioning Short Break Services 
in Shropshire. 

The survey had 70 responses from parent carers in total, the majority of which had children and 
young people in specialist education. Two thirds of these responses were from parent carers in 
employment. The three main themes in the feedback were 

1.          Accessibility – this include locations not being accessible and transport barriers, there 
not being sufficient places or opportunities, poor communication meaning that families don’t 
know what is on offer or how to access it and poor choice or lack of suitability of activities 
offered. 

2.          Short Breaks are valued by families and make a positive difference when accessed – 
feedback highlights the positive impact on mental health, increase in confidence and 
opportunities to build friendships offered by Short Breaks. They also enable parent carers to 
have a break from caring responsibilities and spend time with other family members, support 
preparation for adulthood and increase independence from family support and improve physical 
health by increasing activity levels. 

3.          There is insufficient Short Breaks Opportunities for those with complex needs – this 
particularly relates to those who might need 1:1 support, have significant communication 
needs, need personal care support, are wheelchair users etc  - NB there is a need for some 
young people who attend mainstream school to have a higher level of support to help with 
anxiety etc.  This might mean that there needs to be a higher level of support initially which can 
possibly be reduced in time. 

 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/the-partnership-for-the-inclusion-of-neurodiversity-in-schools-pins
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/short-breaks-survey-results-and-workshop


 

  

SEND Change and Alternative Provision (AP) Programme Update 

 

 

 

Work is continuing on the SEND Change and AP Programme in Shropshire.  The SEN Team have 

nearly reached their target of issuing 80 EHCP’s on the new national template, which is being 

trialled as part of the programme.  SEND families are being asked for their thoughts on this new 

template and this was the focus of one of the discussions at the recent PACC Conference.  Julie 

Johnson the Shropshire Change Programme Lead has shared some of the feedback from these 

discussions on the PACC website http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/send-and-alternative-

provision-change-partnership-programme-may-2024-update-2  

Further opportunities are being planned for parent carers to share feedback on the new template in 

the Autumn.  Work is also continuing on other areas of the programme, including developing an 

improved Alternative Provision, Early Years Language and Support for Every Child (ELSEC) in primary 

schools and developing national and local standards for SEND provision.   

 

What happens at a PACC Conference? 

The conference focused on how we live positively with difference, which is something SEND families 

know a lot about.  We used the term ‘Neurodiversity’ in its widest sense to encompass all SEND 

families, who typically consist of a range of individuals with differing needs, strengths and ways of 

interacting with the world. The challenge for parent carers is meeting the needs of that range of people, 

whether they identify as neurotypical or neurodivergent. 

Click the image to see a video of the day, to see what it is like to attend a PACC conference! 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/send-and-alternative-provision-change-partnership-programme-may-2024-update-2
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/send-and-alternative-provision-change-partnership-programme-may-2024-update-2
https://www.facebook.com/ShropsPACC/videos/964287552153881


You said, We did 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save The Hive! 

The Hive is a much-loved young people’s arts and wellbeing charity who are facing closure amidst mounting 

pressures to attract funding. Based in the heart of Shrewsbury, The Hive operates across Shropshire and Telford & 

Wrekin.  

PACC has worked with the Hive to host number of Community activities, not only is it a wonderful location to host 

activities, but The Hive is a welcoming and safe space for the SEND community in Shropshire. 

 

The Hive need to raise 50k to remain open. They are hosting a number of fundraising activities (more details can be 

found on their Facebook page, or pop in and see them). They have also created a donation page which is linked in 

the image below- any donations are very much appreciated. 

https://events.hiveonline.org.uk/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.justgiving.com%2Fthehivehmmartsltd%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2aB7DuB3hReQLuYnDQ8IbNnLVKi2iej-UKOlfZjGIkdK76G4O59656m4A_aem_oB469XkEt7L6ceI9RBB7tQ&h=AT0js-xwQ-OjyZ7ckx6kO0DGcbh9lzxuxT2hLVRyya1sP2C3L6JV3ZXn-SdGIFYmhvuw0b-QAuY2aSHsqYtlUvri9r5CTnzSuYosn5hPz_CZutqzAE4zEkFuSHiBgzFTyNb-TuFyZ1oNmm-fXg&__tn__=-UK*F


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Being Me! 

Each month we shine a spotlight on a Child or Young 

Person from the SEND community in Shropshire. 

We love hearing about what you have been up to- any 

adventures you may have been on, if you have been on 

holiday, about any clubs you attend, if you have any pets! 

If you would like to appear in our next newsletter please 

ask your Parent Carer to get in touch with Abi! 

 

Abi@paccshropshire.org.uk 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=8-Ry0vSxDkyIYEnABJKdr4weeN0bZoFNn8BN-6L8R2dUNERaNTFGRDU2STEyUUs4UVlOSEdJWkVETS4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shelton Cricket Club Super 1s programme is run in conjunction with Shropshire Cricket and the Lords 

Taverns. Super 1s gives young people with disabilities aged 12-25 the opportunity to play regular, 

competitive cricket. The Community Cricket hubs give the participants the coaching and competition 

against their peers and experience the benefits of playing sport. These sessions help the young 

people to realise their potential on and off the pitch, improves physical & mental well-being and 

combats loneliness by giving them a sense of belonging. “Super 1s at Shelton is now in its second 

season and has exceeded our expectations. The sessions are inclusive, fun and inspiring and we have 

seen some real improvement in our players abilities over this season, we can’t wait to see them 

again in September” Kevin Jones – Shelton Cricket Club Disability Lead. Sessions are held on Monday 

nights from September – July. If you would like more information about Disability Cricket, please 

contact our Disability Officer Tyler Ibbotson – tyler.ibbotson@shropshirecricketboard.co.uk 

Shelton Super 1’s 

mailto:tyler.ibbotson@shropshirecricketboard.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1989120314657594/user/100016080842761/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

From Monday 29 July, patients 

will need to use the entrance 

located at the Treatment Centre, 

marked as 2 on the map. 

 

Alternative entrances are also 

marked on the map to help you 

find which entrance you can use 

to access the hospital. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sath.nhs.uk%2Fpatients-visitors%2Fgetting-to-us%2Froyal-shrewsbury-hospital%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2VCoDNzHlFEI1z5iYZKsyL6HBoKCo-W-V_gEoD8rGGnFhTFrOlWN_9J9U_aem_plSc6_scBSptTExzOKct_Q&h=AT2uZi37nbW3Rtb5b3QxV15pBFodMOkhoTg_VQPAcw1siAnmtit2OWAoji_c_QBEfcltLM6qQWuaZJKnfM_BKC9ajt82yiDiiDYPOXe5BIWIpJLx4gQXUMfBhDFAAmAbaqVjvWg_f087MkLVIg&__tn__=-UK*F&c%5b0%5d=AT3dMr4nAbeA-FjpeEHHRWIPm4OoSWcZsyvkQ829skgbhTbMzSQ9Up5OPQVe-_sE5rJOxucGPWfUgxFOSrkypKhXtoKSZFpRH1eLQt_2PSby3peCGV7I8zkCWPGpqdeZryqlqEuROy98FsvIi4Ln946j45t_F6KYt6Y3njXSlvRp11sqjU1o2EtcT4w-A8cfgTvwGUky6Q
https://www.facebook.com/share/uyJFLcToY7DQy7Cm/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

https://www.facebook.com/share/fTuGEhvZMFnjGVTs/
https://www.facebook.com/share/i96jVaqKBrU5YP83/


 

  

SEND Sessions 

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/Lz14zV4J2WRGXbo5/


 

  

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fmidlands-autism-hub-transitions-to-secondary-school-tickets-950789816937%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3DJpOlb0tjzD1jt2BW2kFs9KLjCj5ojCMGOaM7sXOeinpscGmoGmkRirI_aem_lWhQ6PxGuXKOT30ksXOUdg&h=AT1gtI7IWCtf3oI8rj534-2qTjzPb08g2NPy_SxGaOoem58wl6sByaYkY-gdWAwcGm25t3ZooP_ge8A5L8lPv7AM6ZeAi2KW0CjH8Eyac5JNKAFMYAVrUAAkMusWF42R2sGm3rrV9zVoWsX-_A&__tn__=-UK*F


  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://actioconsortium.wixsite.com/website


 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbookwhen.com%2Fparkhallforestschool%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1uxB44Rgbv0W6Wj993d7pa-NCRY9GpWoa-CR6RnvTv508ftlapjfm9G8U_aem_z4UN3_B01KkyT9LKMVr18w%23_focus%3Dev-sksd-20220419093000&h=AT0vvTpCelb5zqXpQZmDlTnq6i18qoTjKO8xkzEs2td83pj4eRz7BJINsUZqRraIfyPpvPiz8BVX1RImHNiNGGOvEz94ngAtAEleNfip_42o2OfQDD2FQxaIQuH7AB-wfspbT1tjx9zUVNBPLg&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0larL7pS6TAPCJzm1pYt6oyB_enAd2KCtagY0Ss1KddNCHwM35Fa_sQBKIVSHm4UDmqCMtc4yaIJE-mMUks1L6tO5TmvB50ddyO70Md1J0fSFAMtT5OXtM9b1dru11XtSTepjX5_mbJN78B0bqljuMsh5sIB27kz97vJZd0SwrEm4VrzQqIBu09yXKoMEM

